Dear Mr. Shapps,

Houses in Multiple Occupation – Bournemouth Borough Council
I am writing to you in my capacity as both the Leader of the Council and the Housing Portfolio Holder.

Bournemouth has a fantastic University – which has grown dramatically over the past 15 or so years. We also have one of the largest concentrations of Language Schools in the country. That growth however has meant an ever increasing influx of young people but the pace of purpose built student halls of residences has not been able to keep up. 

As a consequence the gap has been filled by private sector landlords with significant numbers of students living in several of our communities, notably Winton, Wallisdown, Charminster, Boscombe and of course our Town Centre. Inevitably these properties are Houses in Multiple Occupation – HMO’s. In general these properties are well managed and run, but there are some that are not. Moreover, many residents in those particular parts of our town face the usual issues associated with student HMO’s particularly but not limited to absentee management, noise, refuse/recycling, parking, letting agents boards and so on. It is essential that the Council responds to and addresses those concerns as a matter of urgency.
We were certainly supportive of the new planning regulations that came into force on April 1 2010 – as this would have been the key way in which we would have been able to control the spread and concentrated proliferation of student house / HMO’s. Like a number of other Councils – Milton Keynes and Leeds amongst them -  I too feel the need to write to you and express disappointment at the relative lack of due consideration and consultation in respect of your decision to abolish the requirement to seek planning permission when changing the use of a property from the new Class C3 to C4 with effect from today. We will lose the control of insisting on conditions where consent might have been granted and it seems as if we will now have to rely on the possibility of an Article 4 Directive. This will be cumbersome and potentially expensive if compensation issues are not addressed and dealt with properly.

Whilst we understand and applaud the general thrust of the Government’s desire to remove layers of bureaucracy where HMO’s simply do not present a problem, what is required is a simple mechanism which will allow individual Councils where there is a demonstrable issue of local concern to “opt-out” of the new regime, thereby maintaining our ability as part of the wider localism agenda to make local decisions   that affect our residents locally. 
That would certainly be the case here in Bournemouth and I would certainly welcome your urgent views on the matter.

Yours sincerely,

